Kalamazoo Chapter of the NFB of Michigan

Meeting Minutes

February 18, 2010

Call to Order: 6:42 PM

Present: Matt McCubbin, J.J. Meddaugh, Christine Boone, Tim Paulding, Megan O’Rourke, Ian Shadrick, Jacalyn Paulding, Collin McCubbin, Mason Neff and Leanne Merren

Agenda was read and approved.

Minutes were approved as emailed.

Reports

President: absent

Vice President: had nothing new to report

Treasurer: Megan collected $55 from J.J. for the raffle that was held at State Convention.  J.J. also presented to the chapter, his prophet for the technology purchased by the Kalamazoo Public Library, in the amount of $360.  (Megan emailed to say that the chapter had a total of $615, as of February 18, 2010.)

Secretary: had nothing new to report

Old Business

Washington Seminar: Michigan sent 16 people to the seminar this year, including 3 young children.  The children really seemed to enjoy it.  Tyler went for the first time, and enjoyed seeing how legislation is handled.  The topics of this year’s seminar were Pedestrian safety (quiet cars), technology accessibility, and work rights (social security.)  It was mentioned that we currently have 182 sponsors in the house for pedestrian safety.  All are urged to follow up with their representatives on the pedestrian safety issue.

New Business

Goalball Party: Tyler provided question and answer for us to cover.

Deal offered by Roma’s Pizza: $7 per large 1 topping pizza, free breadsticks, free delivery
Tax ID number: Tim could not find it electronically.  Says it must be in the paperwork he gave to Megan.

Time: 6:30 PM to 9:30 PM

Drinks: Leanne will have a friend help pick up drinks from the store.

Time of pizza delivery: first round at 6:20 PM, second at 8:00 PM

NFB literature: Thought to be at Christine’s house.  She will have Doug look for it.

Meeting time at hotel: 6:00 PM

Rides after event: Metro Van runs till 9:45.  Otherwise we can use cabs.

Toppings and drinks: 20 pepperoni, 10 cheese and 10 mushroom; 5 of each diet, cola, clear and root beer, also 2 24 pks of water.

(Note: 10 more pizzas were ordered at 9:30 for teams who came back late and food was gone.  Lemonade was purchased instead of root beer.)

Responsibilities during event: Rotate serving, mingling etc.

Commission for the Blind: J.J. plans to meet with seminar students on February 22.  Larry plans to be there.  Jacalyn says she might join.  Christine shared that Larry Posont is planning a protest outside of the MCB during lunch time on Tuesday, February 23.  Free lunch will be provided.  Representative Bob Jones encouraged the rally.  Christine also shared some of the details of her dismissal from the MCB.  The Marksmanship class was given as the reason for dismissing her.  The guns used were not fire arms, as they did not use gas, air or explosives.  They were spring-powered pellet guns.  Christine had not received any kind of disciplinary action, and was not given a proper hearing.  Christine is filing an appeal with the person who fired her, and then will go to the Civil Service Commission after that.  She also shared that before she began running things at the center, blind staff did not have accessible technology, and the building was not set up for the blind I.E. Braille on classrooms, etc.
Meeting adjourned: 8:15 PM

